
Crisis Deepens for NHS Emergency Call Handlers Amid Trauma and
Burnout

Emergency call handlers across the NHS are facing a growing mental health crisis, as rising
workloads, exposure to traumatic incidents, and inadequate support lead to burnout and
soaring turnover rates. These call handlers, who are the first point of contact in medical
emergencies, are increasingly overwhelmed by the demands of their roles. Many reports
being subjected to distressing calls, including those involving suicides, stabbings, and fatal
accidents, often while knowing that ambulance response times may be delayed due to
ongoing NHS pressures. A recent report has revealed that more than a quarter of ambulance
service control room staff have left their jobs in the past three years, with a substantial
number departing within their first year. This attrition rate is particularly severe in regions
like the Southeast Coast Ambulance Service, where turnover has reached as high as 80% in a
single year.

The emotional toll of the job is reflected in the number of sick days taken, with call handlers
averaging 33 days annually, significantly higher than the national average of four. In some of
the most severely affected trusts, this figure climbs to 54 days. Many workers cite a
combination of high call volumes, verbal abuse from distressed or aggressive callers, long
and unsociable shifts, and insufficient mental health support as the reasons for their
deteriorating wellbeing. The lack of structured psychological support or debriefing processes
compounds the trauma, leaving many to cope alone with the emotional consequences of the
job.

Despite their essential role in the healthcare system, call handlers feel overlooked,
underappreciated, and undervalued. Unions and staff advocates have called for immediate
and targeted action to address the mental health crisis, including improved access to
psychological services, better training on managing traumatic content, and reforms to
working conditions. NHS England has acknowledged these challenges and promised to
expand mental health support and introduce more flexible work arrangements. However,
staff morale remains low, and many question whether these efforts will be sufficient to stem
the exodus and prevent further damage to the emergency response infrastructure.

As the NHS continues to struggle with mounting pressures and systemic strain, the welfare of
emergency call handlers must become a priority. Their ability to perform under intense
conditions is critical not only to individual patient outcomes but to the overall effectiveness of
emergency care delivery in the UK. Without urgent reforms, the crisis is likely to deepen, with
consequences for both staff and the public they serve.


